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Notice to all Accredited Repair Shops 

R134A – Temporary Allowance Increase 

Date published: April 21, 2022 

Following input and consultation with the Automotive Trades Association and the Manitoba Motor 

Dealers Association through our Program & Accreditation Consultation Committee, MPI will be 

increasing the allowance for R134A refrigerant to $23.31 for claims submitted for payment April 21, 

2022 and onward. 

MPI will continue to monitor the market costs and communicate any future changes as circumstances 

evolve. The Air Conditioning Estimating Standard has been updated accordingly. 

Mitchell Cloud Estimating will be updated to remove the former rates in the Air Cond. & Cooling 

category of My Templates.  

Please email partners@mpi.mb.ca if you have any questions about this notice.  
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